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Happy New Year!!!  
Hello Everyone,  

Hoping this letter finds you and yours ready for a new year of gardening. I know 

I am, I need to work off all the sweets.  

As I just read, we start a New Year by losing a dear friend Sharon Baggett. One 

of MCMGA member that was, by my account, into everything. When called 

upon she didnôt hesitate to say yes, ñI canò. Dear Friend, you are in a better 

place, but will be greatly missed by the gardening world. We know youôll do 

beautiful landscapes in Heaven.  

The 2012 Search For Excellence Committee is pleased to inform you that your 

project, Smith-Trahern Mansion, is the winner in the Community Service cate-

gory. Way to go Katie!!!  

Okay, First for the year will be the MCMGA Beginning & Newcomers All Class 

on March 9th. Linda Earp will be heading this up again this year. Please call her 

now and help her with this. Itôs a big project for the MCMGA and will take lots 

of volunteers to make this the best B&N every.  

Second, we have our Spring Plant Sale. So be thinking of what babies you would 

like to pot up.  

Third, weôll be going on an educational trip somewhere fun. If you have an idea 

call Debbie Hammerstein so she get working on it.  

Fourth, is our Fall Plant Sale. That too will be here before you know it.  

And finally, the Christmas Banquet. Linda Earp said sheôll head this up too. Lord 

only knows what wonderful surprises she has in store for us this year. I canôt 

wait. No, really, I canôt wait to see what she has up her sleeves.  

We have a light year folks, so thereôs enough projects including the regular 

MCMGA projects to go around. Lets all pledge to get at least one golden leaf 

this year. We can do it because you know why? Weôre Montgomery County 

Master Gardeners, thatôs why!!! And weôre the best!!!!! So sharpen those tools, 

clean out the gardening bags, dust off those gloves, look out world MGôS IN 

TOWN!!!  

Are you ready!?! Say, YEAAAAAA!!! Letôs get this party started!!! See yaôll at 

the meeting!!!  

Your Friend and President,  
Colleen Teet 
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                 Montgomery County Master Gardeners Association  

                     General Meeting Minutes -  December 13th, 2012  

 

Colleen asked Leon to say grace and he asked we all keep Sharon Baggett in our prayers and blessed our food at 

6:30pm.  

Colleen called meeting to order at 7pm sharp, first business the Minutes were approved and motion carried. She 

thanked Karla and Phil for the slide presentation.  

Susan Binkley reported on the Treasuryõs Report, beg with $11441.56, 5 cks for $291.44 and a ending bal of 

11,150.12. Treasurerõs report approved.  

Sue Albright addressed the association informing us of her move to Louisville, KY and thanked us for all the fun. 

She plans on joining the MGs in Louisville.  

Colleen thanks Miss Debbie and Miss Mary for all their assistance and gave them gifts.  

We were updated on Sharon Baggett whose insurance coverage had ended and she has gone back to her home.  

Linda Earp then read a number of Christmas Memory stories submitted to her by members.  

Dinner was enjoyed by all. Karla handed out awards and certificates to new MGs and members of achievement.  

Banquet and meeting was adjourned around 8:30.  
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The purpose of the Association shall be to support and engage in the 

projects and activities which will foster horticulture related 

activities or any projects and activities which it may deem to be advis-

able to engage in and which will enhance the quality of life of 

the residents of Montgomery County, Tennessee, and all such projects 

and activities shall be in cooperation with the Extension 

Service, University of Tennessee. 

1030 Cumberland Heights Rd 

Ste-A  

Clarksville, TN 37040  

Montgomery County  

Master Gardeners  

Association  

Phone: 931 -648 -5725 ext 31  

Fax: 931 -648 -5734  

kkean@utk.edu  

www.montgomerycounty 

mastergardenersassociation

.com  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

SEARCH FOR EXCELLENCE AWARD  

 

The Great team headed up by Katie Smith, and the Master Gardener Smith Trahern Mansion 
Team of Aprile Cacal; Margaret Pace; Shan Smith; Christy Morrow; Debby Johnson; won the 
Master Gardener Search for Excellence Award for the entire state of Tennessee with our Smith 
Trahern Project!!! Katie and her team are in the spotlight!  
CONGRATULATIONS and I know that it is an award well deserved for the hours up on hours of  
Å planning,  
Å weeding,  
Å watering (even on Weekends-thanks Shan),  
Å educational component that goes along with the garden 
Å improvement of the overall mansion beauty for tourist, brides and others coming to possible 
use the facility for their special event and of course for all the volunteers and Agents. We all 
love it.  
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Karlaõs Korner January 2013  

 

Brrr!  Baby itõs cold outside!  This is the time of year to peruse the garden catalogs and think about what you 

want to plant next year.  This is the time of year to prune fruit trees, grapes and other types of trees. Also, 

when the weather warms, it would not hurt to apply some dormant oil to help ward off soft bodied insects 

and any scale that might be living on the trees.  Otherwise, the ground is frozen and there is not much to do 

but maybe rake a few leaves or burn some brush!  At least a fire would keep you warm, right?  Please be 

thinking about what Master Gardener projects you would like to be involved with this year and start calculat-

ing those hours!  

 

I want to congratulate Katie Smith, project chair for the Smith Trahern garden/landscape project.  I was con-

tacted today by the 2012 Search for Excellence Committee to inform us that our project, Smith -Trahern Man-

sion, is the winner in the Community Service category.   As a winner, Katie will represent MCMGA as a 

Search for Excellence winner, and give a short presentation describing the project at the next Tennessee Mas-

ter Gardener Winter School or State Conference [February 7 ð 9 th , 2013].  Thank you Katie for all your hard 

work on this project!  

###  

 

How to Choose and Plant Trees   

Wayne Clatterbuck   wclatter@utk.edu   

 

Trees and shrubs enhance the aesthetic, environmental and economic value of your property, and now is the 

ideal time to add them to your landscape. Dr. Wayne Clatterbuck, a forestry specialist with University of Ten-

nessee Extension, offers these tips for successfully adding trees to your landscape:  

 

* Select the right tree for the right purpose. If you're looking for shade, the tree should be large and sturdy. If 
you want aesthetics, the tree should feature a graceful form and showy foliage or flowers. To attract wildlife, 

berry or mast -producing trees/shrubs are useful. A wide variety of species and sizes are usually available at 

local nurseries. Choose the one that best fits your purpose.  

 

* Avoid fast -growing, weak -wooded species such as silver maple, Bradford pear, lombardy poplar, Leyland 
cypress or Siberian elm. These and other species have proven to be problems in Tennessee or species suscep-

tible to disease and insects.  

 

* Select the right tree for the available space. Avoid planting large forest and shade tree species in areas with 

limited space for root or crown growth (next to structures, under power lines, near sewer or water lines, drive-

ways and sidewalks). Many species become very large. If planted in a confined area, the tree may become a 

future problem. If space is limited, select a smaller tree species.  

 

* Select the right tree for the environmental conditions. Many species require full sunlight and well -drained 

soils and will not survive in shady or wet sites. Match the species requirements with the site conditions.  

 

* Plant at the right time. Trees should be planted when they are dormant and not actively growing. Avoid 

planting during the growing season or when soils are frozen. The best planting months are November -March. 

Avoid planting on excessively hot, cold, or windy days.                                           (continued pg 7)  

mailto:wclatter@utk.edu
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Tennessee State University, The University of Tennessee, USDA,  

and County Governments Cooperating. The Agricultural Extension Service  

offers its programs to all persons regardless to race, color, national origin,  

sex, age, or disability and is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  

President  Colleen Teet              931 -326 -5899      colleen37142@yahoo.com  

Past President  Barbara Plechaty  931 -358 -9340      dogwood931@charter.net       

VP Program  Debbie Hammerstein  931 -216 -0969      hammersteindeb@aol.com  

VP Project  Margaret Pace              931 -647 -4328       pacem@apsu.edu  

Secretary  Wendy Young              410 -917 -8799       wendyinmd@hotmail.com  

Treasurer  Susan Binkley              615 -347 -5056       susanb@511group.com  

Refreshments  Volunteers    

Historian  (position open)    

Newsletter  Judie Treangen  931ð320 -6897       jjtreangen@charter.net  

Website  Phil Greenawalt  931 -320 -6910        plgreenawalt@charter.net  

Date            Event          Time     Location           Program/Contact  

1/10           MG Mtg                6:30pm    Ag Ctr               Tina Ramsey/Winter Gardening  

2/6             Exec Mtg              4:30pm    Conf Rm            420 Madison St  

2/14           Gen Mtg               6:30pm    Ag Ctr                TBA   

2/28 -3/3    Nashville Lawn & Garden Show  

3/9             B&N Class            TBA         Ag Ctr                Linda Earp                                           

Dates to Remember  

2013 ï MASTER GARDENER/MONT. CO., TREAS. REPORT  

2013  Montgomery County Master Gardener Association  

      Treasurer Report  

December  2012  

Beginning balance (per checkbook 12/1/2012  $11,150.12   

Debits  

TAAAS            $ 70.00  

Mary Whitford (Christmas Gift)         $ 50.00  

Debbie Appleton (Christmas Gift)         $ 50.00  

Shan Smith (Reimbursement)                    $268.67  

           $438.67  

MCMGA OFFICERS AND APPOINTED POSITIONS 2011  

Credits:  

       

Ending balance (per checkbook)  

12/31/2012  $10,711.45   


